
From: Krueger, Sarah E - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 6:24 PM 
To: Dombrowski, Frank J 
Cc: Andrew G Cawrse (Andrew.Cawrse@ramboll.com) 
Subject: Appleton Cty (Coal Tar) MGP (BRRTS #: 02-45-000042) 
 
Good Evening Frank,  
 
In the 2020-2021 Annual Report, WPS requested a response to a 2016 request for assistance submitted 
with fee regarding the vapor intrusion assessment completed at the Fox River Mills property adjacent to 
the former Appleton MGP site.  
 
Based on review of the June 6, 2016 technical memorandum on the vapor intrusion (VI) assessment 
completed at the Fox River Mills property adjacent to the former Appleton MGP site, DNR concurs that 
the VI pathway has been assessed and no additional investigation is necessary at this time.  
 
Please reach out with any questions or concerns. 
Thank you, 
Sarah 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Sarah Krueger, P.G. 
Contaminated Sediment Specialist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue, Green Bay WI 54313-6727 
Phone: (920) 510-8277 
Sarah.Krueger@wisconsin.gov 
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